MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 2020
10:30 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, November 18, 2020, at 
10:30 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on October 6, 2020 as read.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle and unanimously agreed to amend the agenda adding 4A. Bids on the Emergency Back Alignment Levee and 5A. David Michel for letter of no objection to build a pier.
Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. GIS submitted two Capital Outlay Request for breakwaters and flood protection with the state. 2. Onshore Materials LLC has submitted a pay request that will be sent to Jefferson Parish for payment. They built a levee on the north side of Grand Isle during Hurricane Delta. The invoice is $519,031.00.  3.  The new Walnut Pump Station has the permit required. Waiting on other pump stations to begin construction. 
President Camardelle thanked everyone for getting the island back up and ready for visitors after the last hurricane. He thanked Commission Besson for cleaning the road for people to come back to Grand Isle. He stated he worked closely with the Governor, CPRA, the Corps, Jefferson Parish and local officials. We built a levee on the north side of the island. Working on getting the wording changed for the beach levee so we could get it repaired when it gets damaged from any system. He also thanked Representative Joe Orgeron, and Mr. Kline for helping with our Capital Outlay Projects approved. Mr. Camardelle also thanked Jefferson Parish President Shang, Council Member Ricky Templet, Marion Edwards and Scott Walker for the money for the levee recently constructed. Thanked everyone for having patience during this storm season.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:05 a.m.
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